VACC Burnaby General Meeting Minutes

Date and Time:  Oct 29, 2012 at 6:45 to 8:45pm

Location:           McGill Library, 4595 Albert Street, Burnaby

Attendance:

Dennis Hansen (Chair), Claude Tani (secretary), Luis Bernhardt, Peter Stary, Dave Fairey, Fiona Walsh,  Guests – SFU Students – Vanessa, Caroline and Cannis
Agenda:

1) Review and adoption of July, 2012  meeting minutes:  no minutes were taken.

2) Review and adoption to tonight’s Meeting Agenda:  passed

3) BC Cycling Coalition conference, Victoria, Oct. 19, 2012:
· BCCC is the umbrella organization for all of BC.  It has many member organizations.

· Canbike is the national cycling safety progam.

· Keynote speaker:  Road safety program for the Capital Regional District (Victoria)

· Canada Bikes is the umbrella organization nationally.

· BCCC had their AGM.

4) Old Business:

· We should continue to monitor Burnaby’s Environment Sustainability Strategy.  Action:  Claude to follow up if Moreno was selected to be on the steering committee.

5) Goals for next year:

· We should review the overpasses over Hwy 1 that are effected by the Gateway Project.

· Ask the city for an overpass that connects Sperling over Hwy 1.
· Host a cyclist forum to increase participation.

· HUB - Burnaby supporting a Kids event at the Giro di Burnaby.
6) Bike to Work Week:

· Held a BTWW station on the SFU campass on Oct. 29, 2012.  Twelve cyclists attended.

7) Discussion on HUB Charitable Status:

· HUB can not support a specific political party.

· Donations to HUB will receive a tax receipt for income taxes.  Membership fee will not issue a tax receipt.

8) New Business:

· Social Media presentation by SFU Students (Vanessa, Caroline, Cannis)

· Students will be working on a project with HUB head office to analyze and better use the social media to connect with people and to increase brand awareness.
· Currently HUB uses two Facebook pages which can be confusing.  Merging the pages into one platform may be more effective.
· Twitter has a faster response time than Facebook.  HUB should post once per day.

· Linkedin is more for business to business connections.  HUB is not active with this media.

· Vimeo uses video.

· YouTube is very effective.  It has the advantage of being able to see how many people have watched the video and when.
· Instagram is photo sharing.  Only available for smart phones.  Has over 100 million users.  HUB should try to use this media.

· Action:  Claude to send thank you letter to the City of Burnaby for installing a pedestrian/cyclists light along the CVG at the Boundary Rd. crossing.

· Redevelopment of Edmonds street and the COB plans for cycling in that area.   Action:  Dave to get some information and report back.
9) Adjournment:

· Next meeting on Monday, Nov.26, 2012, McGill Library, 6:45 to 8:45pm, please check HUB Burnaby Committee Yahoo Group for any changes to the date.
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